PVPA Board of Trustees

Governance Committee Meeting

February 6, 2018







MINUTES
Present: Alison Noyes, Donovan Arthen, Jim Barnhill, Gary Huggett,

Attending:  Melinda Winter, Marleen Conner CFO

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM with quorum. The mission statement of PVPA was read aloud.

1. Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the December 28, were approved (All in favor)

2. Donovan Arthen was welcomed as the new co-chair of the Governance Committee

3. Alison is continuing her work in creating a Board Members Handbook and will try to get a handle on all the basic information in a binder for new Board members. This may wait until the next Board meeting

4. There was a lengthy discussion regarding Legal Representation for the school in regard to upcoming collective bargaining negotiations with the Union.

Jim Barnhill gave a preliminary report in regard to his investigation of possible appropriate candidates from recommendations made to the committee from other members of the PVPA board.

The report narrowed the list down to three appropriate possibilities with incomplete information on them. The three were Mirick & O'Connell in Worcester  who would not charge for travel, Joe Bartulis from Fletcher & Tilton in Worcester who had been engaged by administration and Amy B. Royal from Springfield. Marcy gave information on a discounted rate for Attorney Bartulis. 

There was questioning as to the role Attorney Bartulis had played in the letters vis-a-vis administration in challenging the Union's certification. It was determined that we did not have enough information to make a specific recommendation yet.  Jim Barnhill stated that he would get billing information for Attorney Royal.

It was decided to come up with a stylistic recommendation to the Board. After further discussion it was VOTED (3-0 with one abstention) to recommend  the Board hire a:“Soft bargaining style of attorney to the extent possible in light of the approach of the union representatives”
The remainder of the meeting was taken up by a presentation and discussion of “Board OnTrack”

It was VOTED     In favor: 2                Opposed:0                     Abstention: 1

Seek opinion from the finance committee, preferably before the next board meeting, as to the feasibility of the financial commitment of BoardOnTrack for the 6 month and 12 month commitment.

Pending their "go ahead", we recommend that the PVPA board move forward in exploring the best possible contract with the BoardOnTrack.

After further discussion a recommendation was put forward to investigate the possibility of a honorarium for the Board President in circumstances of extreme service
Meeting was adjourned at 8:30PM

Respectfully submitted          Gary Huggett

